CMVM Research Staff Committee
Tuesday 19th March 2024
Minute of Meeting
Chaired by Joe Rainger

Attendees:
Chair Joe Rainger (JR), Head of ECR Experience at Easter Bush
Shipra Bhatia (SB), Western General Postdoc Society
Nicola Cuthbert (NC), Institute for Academic Development
Luke Daines (LD), Research Staff Champion
Paddy Hadoke (PH), Director of Postgraduate Student and Early Career Researcher Experience
Lorraine Jackson (LJ), Research Support Officer
Rocio Martinez Aguilar (RMA), BioQuarter Postdoc Society
Alex Peden (AP), Concordat Implementation Group
Enrique Sanchez Molano (ESM), Easter Bush Postdoc Society
Brianna Vandrey (BV), George Square Postdoc Society
Adelaide Young (AY), Western General Postdoc Society

Apologies:
Omar Alfituri, Easter Bush Postdoc Society (EMS attending)
Marlene Magalhaes Pinto, BioQuarter Postdoc Society
Rosie Townsend, Clinical ECR rep
Anna Krzak, Research Information Manager and Open Research Coordinator


1. Welcome and Apologies
JR welcomed SB who will be attending the committee while AY is on maternity leave.
Apologies noted above.

2. Minutes for November meeting
Change request: BioQ society update was given by RMA not MM as stated. 
Minutes read and approved.

3. Deputy Dean of Research Culture – Professor Julia Dorin (presentation attached)
Julia was appointed as Deputy Dean of Research Culture and Integrity with Thamarai Dorai-Schneiders (Tammie).  Tammie is focussing on the Integrity part and Julia’s focus is Research Culture (RC). Research cultures | SUPPORT FOR RESEARCHERS (ed.ac.uk)

What is research culture? The Royal Society definition (Research Culture | Royal Society) is something that encompasses behaviours, values, expectations, attitudes that people have and norms of the research community - it determines the way research is done and how it is communicated. 
Funders are pressuring universities to focus on RC and want to see RC statements in grant applications etc.  ECRs are often right in the midst of communities of research so it’s important that everyone embraces this.  It’s not just about people at the bench, it includes professional services, technical staff and people who will benefit from the research.  It follows the ethos that excellent research communities equal excellent research!  

· Promotion forms: citizenship/behaviours charter – principled, considerate compassionate, respectful way.  The charter isn’t mentioned enough.  
· A good strong and positive research community will embrace equality, equity, diversity and inclusion.  
· Sense of wellbeing and belonging, valued, recognised, diverse work force that is celebrated.  
· Will perform better as teams and work towards similar goals.  
· Research staff will be retained and recruit better!  
· Research students will feel happier.  
· Create and agile research and succeed better globally.

Inhibitors are workload, favouritism, exclusion, individual, lack of support, insecurity in employment, inappropriate reward, inequalities.
Enablers are value led, leadership and governance, transparency, training for management etc, collegiate, team science, open research, recognition and reward for good practice, equity, diversity: celebrate, recruit and support, inclusion, resource well-being, physical environment and infrastructure, collaborative, mentoring, citizenship.

Fixed term contracts:
There is work ongoing to address issues associated with short term contracts.  NC stated there is a fixed term working group which presented recommendations to the University Executive Committee in Sept 23 (PowerPoint shared).  The committee stated that there is still the issue of the researcher being dependant on funding so what is the difference and therefore it needs to be carefully communicated.  A talent register might be a useful to give people the opportunity to move and develop.  ESM felt the talent register gives priority but doesn’t alleviate uncertainty.  
PH stated the Christina Boswell has spoken about moving away from researcher dependence on specific PIs.  The MRC have been following this model for years for core posts. JR advised that there are 50 core scientists at Roslin who are solely funded by the Institute’s strategic programme (BBSRC 5-year block grant).  There is a mid-term review but the scientists are constantly receiving ‘at risk’ notices – this is influenced by a research council.  
ESM informed that he received redundancy letters every year.  Most postdoc roles are dependent on the PI so if the PI leaves then the postdoc is out of a job.  ESM felt that strong pressure on funders is needed as universities can’t solve these problems.
SB asked if people who aren’t at risk could also be added to a talent register too due to uncertainty of roles. 
JD felt that researchers should be using their training days allocation to become experts in their area to aid career development.

Research Culture Action plan:
Action plan is available on UoE website.  Very tight timeline therefore there is a determination to get things done.  
Evaluation of the plan needs to be clear - how do you know it has made a difference. 
There is delivery plan to underpin the RC action plan – 41 actions/80 deliverables
Contact Julia on cmvm.researchculture@ed.ac.uk for any queries.

PH felt that there are still some gaps in the implementation plan.  If there is seriousness around this it needs to be properly resourced.
Funders are now asking candidates to articulate what they were going to do to embed good research culture.  The recent bridging funding applications asked for this and it may have been the first-time candidates have had to consider this.  It was suggested to provide some exemplars or what kind of thing you should be doing – language, terminology, resources etc. 
Wellcome Research Culture fund will be available from September and is aimed at new ways of thinking about research culture – new ideas or testing new ideas.
PH stated that training should extend to postdocs as it should be recognised as supervision with formal training and increased support.  Postdoc should also be able to say no to supervision and be able to discuss concerns.  This should be equitable.  
We need to celebrate promotions and list why they were promoted for transparency and knowledge.
ESM felt that some people engaged in citizenship work to gain promotion/add to CV not because they had an interest in the committee’s work.  The move to narrative CV will give more depth about the outcomes of your contributions.  Promotion forms should have this level of directive detail too.  There is always the risk that what someone writes on the promotion form isn’t checked to be a true statement.  JD agreed that we need to do further work on this.
JR mentioned the Usher Fellowship writing workshops which are well received and other Institutes could use this model.  
JD stated that communication is important and enquired about a committee newsletter. JR advised that we report up to the CMVM Res Committee and our newsletter detail was buried in SCOPE but we would like more communication, awareness and recognition of our activities.  This is something we could do more work on ACTION JR to consider
JD asked how we judge engagement and measure success/impact? JR stated that measuring impact is difficult as currently we only measure engagement from event attendance and clicks on webpages but don’t formally assess our impact. ACTION JR to add to our action plan
PH stated that it is common for people not to engage and it’s difficult to address.  Need consistent administration and resource as if people leave the activity stops.  People need to feel it makes a difference – you said, we did type mantra!  
JD felt that this committee could be a pressure group as well as a support group.
JR thanked Julia for her ideas, input and for presenting.

4. Research Staff Society updates

Easter Bush (EMS)
In liaison with the Easter Bush EDI/Career development committee, courses/training on networking and industry engagement for EB postdocs are being organised.

G2PSD (BV)
The committee currently has 2 members, BV is intending to send out a call for new members/leads.
Organising a round table on transition to independence - several speakers with different experiences/routes.

WG (AY/SB)
AY starts maternity leave at the end of April therefore there was a call in January to attract new members – SB and one other recruited, now 5 members in total, no-one is taking on the Chair role.  The committee are forward planning as much as possible before AY leaves.  Meeting the IGC Executive Committee next week – the £2.5k annual budget comes from MRC core. 
33 attended the recent Promega careers event (contact AY for details of Promega rep).  Good feedback from participants.  Planning 1:1 IAD career consultation events in May and after summer.  The SBPRC conference isn’t running this year due to lack of organising staff at each organisation but hopeful to restart next year.  JR commended AY on succession planning. 

BioQ (RMA)
The academic failures event with the Canine Trust has been confirmed for 16th April.  There will be a panel of senior postdocs and academic staff talking about their experiences of failure and postdocs have been asked to submit images on topic and share their experiences.  After the discussion the Canine Trust will have therapy dogs available.  RMA stated that they have little funding for events and are planning to submit a case for support to the College, before August, for regular funding.  £200 was received from the Deanery for event refreshments which they bought from a supermarket but the Deanery advised that UoE catering must be used for any future events.  RMA is concerned that UoE catering is too expensive and small amounts of funding won’t cover the event costs.  AY advised that you can use other catering services if the UOE service cannot provide what you want (i.e. themed food) or for out of hours events.

Clinical
RT not in attendance.

5. Updates PAW/REC/IAD/CIG/RC/Champions

Postdoc Appreciation Week – September (JR)
· IGC are running a similar event to last year - inviting 6 postdocs to do short talks of work they have published with prizes.  
· College wide recognition awards will go ahead as per previous years.

REC (PH)
The Researcher Experience Committee met this morning and covered research culture and supervisory training and support especially the role of postdocs in supervision and the processes that check on approving supervisory teams.  The committee are aiming to produce guidance to make the processes clearer for postdocs and PIs.  Training for preparing students for their viva will also be developed – NB. there is already training for PGRs on what to expect from their viva.  The committee discussed how to identify and reward good supervision and identify and deal with bad supervision.  
The research culture action plan activities relating to PGRs – PH will bring forward anything related to ECRs from these actions.
College restructuring is underway and PH spoke to the HoC about the work of this committee and the need to replace Gillian’s role as co-Chair as well as formally recognising these roles, including Joe’s work.  Separating PGR and ECR support at College level was also mentioned as the PGR component is vast and ECR support is diluted.  This requires administrative and financial support.   Six new Dean positions are being appointed and we need to ensure that ECRs are supported within these roles. 

IAD (NC)
· NC stated that the career consultants are still keen to come to sites to meet with postdocs – societies can contact NC to arrange this ACTION SOCs.  
· Some panel events are being organised so please watch the blog and website for details.  Networking event is being organised in May at Levels café for new staff. 
· Careers month in June: events and blogs being organised.

CIG (NC)
· CIG annual report Apr 23 – Apr 24 is online now.  
· The next CIG meeting will be held in April and NC will report back.  
· There is a short life working group to promote and simplify guidance around the ’10 days of training’.
· Eleanor will deliver a briefing session on Narrative CVs in June, this won’t be formal training.  

RC (AP)
AP is now UoE Head of Res Cultures.  Aiming to stay on this committee if time allows. Planning to create a RC webpage (linking to our ECR pages), start delivering on activities on the RC action plan, planning on activities for the RC Wellcome fund.  Will be looking at refreshing the RC action plan early next year so if you have any activities/ideas locally or via societies that you wish to escalate to University level, contact AP. 

Champions (LD)
Champions are contributing welcome events and the cohort plan to meeting soon.
Clinical: There was a high-level meeting in January to discuss how to improve progression for clinical academic careers.
Karen McKenzie is leading the new clinical postdoc society, JR is hopeful that the formation of this new clinical soc will energise engagement with this committee, even by providing updates in advance.  JR will reach out to them ACTION JR

6. Strategic Action Plan 
JR thanked the committee for their comments and feedback on the draft action plan.  There are no major changes.  Following Julia’s discussion today, JR will add actions to report up and across and consider how we measure success and celebrate our achievements ACTION JR.  If there are no further changes, we will approve this and start on the delivery stage.  We will also add a readable version to the ECR webpage and share with the CMVM Senior Leadership Team for transparency and visibility ACTION JR/LJ

7. Postdoc Symposium update
Not discussed.

8. AOB
CMVM ECR website
The CMVM Research Office are moving info on their website to a new SharePoint site, this will include the ECR webpages.  LJ will notify the committee when this is live.  The webpages will become an external facing site with an overview of our activities and links to the SharePoint info. 

SBS/CMVM Society
We previously discussed the benefits of CMVM and SBS societies meeting up to share information and ideas, which hasn’t been organised.  We will add this to the action plan to ensure this is arranged.  

Careers month – June
The College isn’t organising specific Careers month events in June, except one talk from an ESAT fellow, however if the societies are holding any career type events in June please advise LJ who can promote them.  IAD workshops/events will also be promoted.   

PDR training
Victoria Swan from CMVM HR agreed to do PDR training but was looking for direction on what training was required - we now may be too late to organise training for the 2024 PDR round however the PDR form has been updated to include 10 days of training and new ‘making the most of your PDR’ guidance has been added to the HR webpages.    
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